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The Cincinnati Woodworker 
Dedicated to Sharing Woodworking Knowledge 

2014-2015 Meeting Schedule 
September 13, 2014-SW 
November 8, 2014-C 
January 10, 2015-SE 
March 14, 2015-NE 
May 9, 2015-Lunch-NW 
Meeting Location 
Northminster Presbyterian 
Church, 703 Compton Road—
approximately .2 miles east of 
Winton Road. 
The meetings are held in the 
Disciples Hall, located in the 
basement.  Park behind the 
church, and enter through the 
double doors on the right side of 
the building, in the back. 
Meeting Time 
Our room opens at 8:30 AM.  The 
meeting is from 9:00 AM to 
12:30 PM.  Please plan to arrive 
on time and stay for the entire 
meeting. 
Refreshments 
Donuts will be available at the 
meeting.  Please bring your own 
coffee in a cup with a lid.  Please 
clean up your spills 
Membership Dues 
Please pay your dues at the 
September meeting 

The Cincinnati Woodworking Club Newsletter 
 

Agenda for September 13, 2014 
Paul Sanow, Cincinnati Woodworking Club Member 

Mark Costello, UC College of Engineering and Applied 
Science 

The CWC Southwest Group has planned the following program for the 
September 14th meeting. 
Paul Sanow is the winner of the 2014 Fred Weissborn Craftsmanship Award.  
He will talk about the design and construction work used to create his 
winning reproduction antique grandfather clock.  
The University of Cincinnati’s College of Engineering and Applied Science 
offers a Wood Technology Program.  Mark Costello will discuss this program 
and class offerings. 

Frank Miller Tour 
Thanks to all that helped and attended the Frank Miller Lumber tour.  Thanks 
especially to Keith Betscher for organizing the box lunches and drinks and to 
Earl North for organizing the bus charter for the club field trip to the Frank 
Miller Lumber Company.  We had a great time. 
Remember that Frank Miller Lumber will deliver wood to your door for no 
charge with a minimum order.  If you can’t use a whole lot of lumber at 
once, consider pooling with your club friends and have it delivered to a 
central spot. 
Their specialty is quarter-sawn white oak (they are one of, if not the largest, 
US producers of this).  They carry a variety of domestic and exotic wood 
species, including figured wood.  They also carry pre-finished, domestic, and 
imported plywood including Baltic birch.   If you are up for a road trip, their 
outlet store in Union City, IN carries individual boards that you can select. 
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Guests 
Guests and prospective members are always welcome at CWC meetings.  If 
you know someone who is a woodworker or wants to learn, please invite 
them to join us 

Discounts 
Discounts are another benefit of your club membership 
• The membership card is good for 10% off regular prices on non-

power tools at Rockler. 
• If you make a purchase at Rockler for over $25, tell them you’re in 

the club and get a point for their “Guild Program.”  For every 20 
points, the club gets a $20 gift certificate that we’ll use for a door 
prize. 

• Mention your membership when ordering from Frank Miller Lumber 
to get their “business pricing.” 

• For those that have current membership, you get a discount at 
Klingspor. Members can order online at 
http://www.woodworkingshop.com.  You need to call 800-228-0000 
and set up a user name and password with one of their customer 
service representatives or create one yourself online. You will need 
to login before ordering in order to receive the discount.  

• See the end of newsletter for a discount at E B Mueller. 
• Hartville Tool offers a discount to club members.  You can find the 

details on the club website, in the Woodworking Forum. 
http://www.cincinnatiwooodworkingclub.org  

• Special offer from Fine Woodworking’s digital subscription (see 
details at end of newsletter) 

Sharing the Knowledge Workshops 
We are organizing small group, hands-on, workshops in members’ shops on 
a number of topics.  We’ll send out an announcement when dates are 
scheduled and registration is available.  Currently we are working on classes 
on: 
• Hand plane sharpening and tuning 
• Sketchup for woodworkers 
• Cabriole leg shaping 

If you have other topics that you’d like have offered, or if you would like to 
give a workshop, please contact a member of the steering team. 
 

 
2014 Fred Weissborn Craftsmanship 
Award winner!  Paul Sanow built this 
beautiful grandfather clock. 

 
Paul Sanow accepting his 2014 Fred 
Weissborn Craftsmanship Award 

 
Tom Callahan entered the table he built 
in the Fred Weissborn competition 
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Richard Lenz will enjoy using the kitchen 
cabinets he built and entered in the 
Weissborn competition. 

 
Tom Cook entered his lamp & table in 
the Weissborn Competition 

 
Andy Strain and John Leonardi entered 
their table lamp in the Founders’ Award 
competition. 

 

Volunteer Opportunities 
Jay Ratcliff would like to step down from the Audio-Visual coordinator 
position.  He’s willing to stay on through this year and train his replacement 
on how to run the control panel that works the projector and sound system.  
This also includes getting the equipment out from the closet and putting it 
away before and after the meetings.  If you are interested in helping out, 
please contact Jay at the meeting.   
The club is also looking for a new back-up photographer to help Ray Jang.  All 
you need is a digital camera and a willingness to take pictures at the meeting 
and other events.  Thanks to Bill Law for his work as the back-up 
photographer in previous years. 

Spring Seminar 
We’re still gathering ideas and leads for the club’s spring seminar.   If you 
have some ideas or would like to see a particular topic, contact VP John 
Branam. 

Show and Tell 
We have Show and Tell at every meeting.  Please share your spring and 
summer projects with us.  No project is too small.  We all get inspiration and 
ideas from seeing what others have done.  Consider also entering your 
projects in the Founders Award competition at the May meeting 

Video Library 
Don’t forget about the Club’s video library.  Rental fee is only $1.00.  
There is a deposit of $10.00, which is returned to you when the video 
is returned.   Club member Manuel Canales maintains the video library 

Club Contacts 
Have questions about the club?  We will be glad to help. 

President: (Overall running of the club) 
Keith Mealy      Home: (513) 891-2924 
E-Mail: kmealy@cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org 

Vice President: (Seminars and Special Events) 
John Branam     Home: (513) 368-3390 
E-Mail: jbranam@cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org 

Treasurer: (Membership List, Dues) 
Dick Fisher     Home: (513) 612-2175 
E-Mail dfisher@cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org 

Website:   cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org 
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Andy Strain and John Leonardi accept 
the Founders Award for their table 
lamp. 

 
Daren Hiatt was the featured speaker at 
the May meeting.  He told us about 
Frank Miller Lumber, and offered us a 
tour of their facilities. 

 
Keith Neer dwarfed by the logs at Frank 
Miller Lumber 

 
Band saw sharpening machine at Frank 
Miller Lumber 

 

Jim Shaefer Toy Project 
We are again sending toys and children’s items to CAP for the Christmas 
season.  These items will be collected at the November meeting.  Please 
consider making a few toys in your spare shop time.  
CAP would appreciate larger items. Examples include: 
• Car carriers ( we have information on our website for making a jig) , 

police cars, dump trucks, fire trucks, airplane, helicopters, farm and 
farm animals, blocks, puzzles 

• Tool carriers 
• CAP needs more items for girls.  They liked the cradles we did this 

past year, and would like more of those. 
• Purchased items, such as make up items, and hair products, are also 

appreciated. 
• Step stools 
• Birdhouses for wrens and bluebirds 
• They are always in need of furniture - used furniture is acceptable. 
• School supplies such as crayons, colored pencils, coloring books, 

paper, etc.  Now is a good time to get these at back-to-school sales. 
 
George Murphy is the new Jim Shaffer Toy Drive chairman.  He has a lot of 
parts for toys including wheels and axles, dowels, and various accessories 
such as smoke stacks, people, barrels, etc.  A list of these components and 
contact information for George can be found later in this newsletter. 
Remember that toys should not have a finish of any kind on them due to 
CPSC regulations. 

Thanks to… 
John Leonardi and Terry Elfers for heading up the toy drive in past years. 
John Leonardi, Larry Montag and George Murphy for creating forty wheel-
sub-assemblies that were later integrated into ten newly built under-bed 
storage boxes. These were picked up in April by Christian Appalachian 
Project representatives and being used in the summer camps operated by 
CAP. 

Tool Liquidations 
If you know someone who wants to liquidate a shop’s tools here are some 
options: 
• E. B. Mueller will buy or consign goods.  Contact Hank Lynch 

hanklynch@muellerco.com or 513-761-6777 x 312 
• Kannady & Moore Auctioneers  at 859-991-8494 
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These components are available from George Murphy for anyone needing parts for charity projects.  Contact 
George at a club meeting, via phone at 513-729-0092 or e-mail at murphyhg@fuse.net.  You can pick these up 
at a club meeting or from his home at 8834 Cavalier Drive, near the CWC meeting place 

   
 Component Size in inches 

4300 Axle pegs 7/32 diameter x 1 tenon,  3/8 diameter end cap 
300 wooden wheels 1 diameter x 3/8 thickness, ¼ hole 

2400 wooden wheels 1 ¼ diameter x 7/16 thickness, 15/64 hole 
2000 wooden wheels 1 ½ diameter x ½ thickness, ¼ hole 

35 wooden wheels 1 ¾ diameter x 9/16 thickness, ¼ hole 
1000 wooden wheels 2 diameter x 5/8 thickness, ¼ hole 

110 wooden wheels 2 ¾ diameter x 5/8 thickness, 3/8 hole 
200 round balls 1 diameter 

7 round dowel caps 1 diameter, 3/8 hole 
70 round balls 1 ¼ diameter 

8 round dowel caps 1 ¼ diameter, 3/16 hole 
40 round balls 1 ½ diameter 

4 round dowel caps 1 ½ diameter, 3/16 hole 
3 round balls 2 diameter 

57 split (half) balls 2 diameter 
22 round balls 2 ½ diameter 

150 wooden dowels ¼ diameter x 36 long 
80 wooden dowels ½ diameter x 36 long 
44 train smoke stacks ½ diameter base, 1 ¼ diameter top, 2 ¼ long 

5 train smoke stacks 5/8 diameter base, 1 ¼ diameter top, 2 5/8 long 
30 oil barrels 1 1/8 diameter, 1 5/8 tall 
10 pickle barrels 1 1/8 diameter, 1 5/8 tall 

7 milk cans 7/8 diameter, 1 ¾ tall 
27 wooden people 7/8 diameter, 2 3/8 tall 
33 shaker peg ½ diameter tenon x 3 3/8 long 

Assorted miscellaneous patterns, pictures & plans for cars, jigsaw puzzles, cradles, rocking horse, high chair and 
toys of all sorts 

 
Our annual tool auction and/or contributions help to pay for replenishing our inventory 
 
Some other sources of plans for use: 
http://www.cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org/Projects.aspx   the club’s project web page 
 
http://www.woodworkersworkshop.com/resources/index.php?cat=102&topic=free%20woodworking%20plans 
and the very similar 
http://freewoodworkingplan.com/  
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Additional Feature to Meetings 

Starting in November, the steering team decided to add a new segment to the meetings, similar to what is in the first 
dozen pages of all the woodworking magazines -- short to pics of 2-3 minutes each presented by members of the 
meeting’s  neighborhood group.   Tips and Techniques topics will include: 
• Safety 
• Shop tips 
• Jigs and fixtures 
• Newly released tools and materials 
• Sharpening tips 
• Finishing tips 
• Q&A (submit question in advance) 

If you have a topic you’d like to present or a topic or question you’d like to see addressed, contact one of your 
neighborhood’s chairmen to get it on the schedule. 

Membership Dues 
Your CWC dues are a great value 

Member dues are payable each September 
New members may join at any time. 

Annual Dues: Adults $15.00 
 Student $5.00 
To join or renew, clip and fill out the Membership Application form and, with your payment, mail it or bring it to the next meeting.  
You may also complete the application online on the club web site.  
http://CINCINNATIWOODWORKINGCLUB.ORG/AboutUs/Membership.aspx 
 

CWC is open to woodworkers of all skill levels, without regard to sex, race, religion, national origin, age or handicap. 
 

Cincinnati Woodworking Club Membership Application 
Date: _______ New: ________ Renewal: _____ 
Email: ________________________________________ 
Name: ________________________________________ 
Address: ______________________________________ 
City: __________ State: _______ Zip: _________ 
Home Phone: (___) ________ Work Phone: (___) ________ Cell Phone: (___) ________ 
Mail application with $15.00 for adults, $5.00 for students to: 

Dick Fisher 
7422 Silver Creek Road 

Cleves, Ohio 45002 
� 
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A Big Thanks To 

All the volunteers who make our club so great! 
Jay Ratcliff Audio – Visual Team Leader 
Dusty (Donald) Eling Central (Co-Chair), Woodworking Craftsmanship  Contests chair 
Jim  Baldock Central (Co-Chair) 
Jack Sirak Central Special Events Coordinator 
Basil Maddox Children’s Hospital Liaison 
Ken Koch Jackson Area Ministries Liaison 
Susan Mealy Newsletter editor 
Earl North Northeast (Co-Chair), Fernside Liaison, Jackson Area Ministries (JAM) 

Liaison 
Manuel Canales Northeast (Co-Chair), Video Librarian 
Homer Buescher Northminster Liaison  
George Murphy Northwest (Co-Chair), CAP (Christian Appalachian Project)  Liaison 
Ray Ladouceur Northwest (Co-Chair) 
Ray Jang Photographer 
Keith Mealy President, GroupMail coordinator 
John Libbert Southeast (Co-Chair) 
Gene Bartholomew Southeast (Co-Chair) 
Terry Elfers Southwest (Co-Chair) 
John Leonardi Southwest (Co-Chair) 
Darrell McAnulty Steering team member ex officio, President Emeritus  
Larry Saupe Toy Safety & Compliance 
Dick Fisher Treasurer, Membership management, Door Prizes 
John Branam Vice-President, special event coordinator 
Ron Frame Video camera 
Greg Beagle Video camera 
Mike Ralston Video camera 
Bill Law Video camera, back up photographer 
Ryan Riddell Webmaster 
Keith Neer Workshop / Seminar site host 

 
Edward B. Mueller Co.  Cincinnati Woodworking Club Specials 

* TAKE AN EXTRA 5% OFF ANY MACHINERY OR ACCESSORIES 
This can be for new or used items    This can also be combined with any additional discounts or sales 
Ask about 2% cash discount for orders over $249.00 

*PLEASE SHOW CWC MEMBERSHIP CARD FOR DISCOUNT  
*ALL SALES EXCLUDE FESTOOL & SAWSTOP  * FREE SHIPPING ON FESTOOL TOOLS & SAWSTOP SAWS - ASK FOR DETAILS 

*SPECIALS GOOD THROUGH OCTOBER 31ST * 
3-761-6777  www.muellerco.com800-642-5656 
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Fine Woodworking Discount Program  
 
As a member of the Cincinnati Woodworking Club, Fine Woodworking.com is extending an exclusive 
offer.  This low introductory rate is available through September 30, 2014.  For only $14.95 a year, you 
will have access to hundreds of woodworking videos and 30 years of the best woodworking 
information anywhere and much more.    
You will improve your skills and become a better woodworker through these online member benefits: 
• More than 400 member-only how-to woodworking videos  
• Over 20 detailed video workshops covering timeless woodworking furniture projects  
• Fine Woodworking's Plans and Projects, complete with our companion articles and the details 

you need to complete each project  
• The Fine Woodworking ebook virtual library, allowing instant access to a huge amount of 

expert advice on essential topics  
• Online access to a selection of special issues curated by the Fine Woodworking Editors, 

including Quick & Easy Projects, Workbenches, Building Furniture, Tool Guide, and more  
• Over 1,400 in-depth articles from Fine Woodworking magazine - even those out of print  
• Online access to the current issues Fine Woodworking magazine 
• FREE access to our tablet editions of Fine Woodworking Magazine 
• Weekly emails with tips, techniques, advice, and members-only special offers 

 
I highly recommend that you take advantage of this great deal to fine-tune your craft.  Fine 
Woodworking is the premier provider of woodworking tips, techniques and tool reviews online and is 
certain to help you become a better woodworker.  If you already have a membership, you can renew 
now at this special discounted rate.  Simply call 866-288-4169, M-F 9am-5pm - with your credit card.  
Fine Woodworking.com will do the rest!  You will then have instant access to the site.  In addition, a 
confirmation email would be sent with instructions to access your digital subscription to Fine 
Woodworking magazine.   

Karen Williams 

Customer Service Representative 

The Taunton Press 

63 South Main Street 

Newtown, CT 06470 

Phone: 800-926-8776-3862 
 


